Ashwater Primary School
Ashwater,
Beaworthy
Devon,
EX21 5EW
Telephone:- 01409 211228

admin@ashwater.devon.sch.uk







Halwill Primary School Dreybury Lane, Halwill Junction Beaworthy, Devon, EX21 5XU Telephone:- 01409 221476 admin@halwill.devon.sch.uk

Executive Headteacher: Mrs Ruh Alford B.Ed (Hons.), M.Ed

www.thecareyfederation.co.uk

Monday 3rd January 2022

## Dear Parents,

I hope you and your family have had a happy Christmas and that you were able to meet up with family and friends this year. I wish you health and happiness for 2022.

I must take this opportunity to sincerely thank you, the children and staff for your support, resilience and 'Aim High' attitude in the last two, very challenging weeks of the Autumn Term. It was very disappointing not to be able to hold the Christmas Show but I hope you took some joy from the Outdoor Nativity and Virtual Christmas Show. The children performed beautifully and we were very proud of them. We are going to review what we hold at Christmas as sadly, I fear Covid may cause similar problems in the next few years. I am a huge believer in children performing live as it gives them confidence and joy and brings the community together. The Outdoor Nativity worked well and we hope to continue this but we will also look to hold Class Assemblies in the Spring and Summer Terms, when the weather is more reliable and we can hold these outside, if needed. Once dates are confirmed, I will share these with you via the newsletter.

We look forward to welcoming the children back on Wednesday 5th January 2022.

## **COVID Update**

Here are the changes we are implementing based on updated Government guidance:

- If your child tests positive with COVID-19, It is now possible to end self-isolation after 7 days, following 2 negative rapid Lateral Flow Device (LFD) taken 24 hours apart. The first LFD test should not be taken before the sixth day. Please inform the school office if your child is positive and forward a copy of your child's PCR test result.
- If someone your child lives with is positive for COVID-19, please can they do daily rapid LFD tests (1 a day for 7 days). According to Government advice, they are able to attend school but please do inform the school office if someone in your child's home is positive and ensure that the person who brings them to school is COVID negative.

If you are struggling to obtain LFD tests, please ask the school office and we can provide these.

Staff will continue to wear face coverings and test 2 to 3 times per week. Hand-washing and sanitising for children will continue and classroom windows will be open for ventilation.

Please continue to wear a face covering (unless exempt) at drop-off and pick-up.

## Wild Tribe

Class 2 will do Wild Tribe on Friday mornings, commencing Friday 7<sup>th</sup> January. They will require waterproofs and wellies to wear over their uniform or if they don't have waterproofs, children should bring in long sleeve tops and trousers (not jeans) and a waterproof coat. Long hair must be tied up.

## **After School Clubs**

These will commence week 10<sup>th</sup> January and a link to the booking sheet will be shared this week.

On Tuesdays Netball Club with Su Edwards (this will be better suited to KS2).

On Wednesday there will be Football Club with Scott Hayler (suitable for all children YR – Y6)

Wishing you all a very happy and healthy new year,

Mrs Ruh Alford, Executive Headteacher







